
 

ACADEMIC SENATE MINUTES 
 

April 2, 2014 

Call to Order: Senate Chairperson Chet Cooper called the meeting to order at 4:03 p.m. 

 
Interim President Opening Remarks: 

 Dr. Ikram Khawaja, interim University President, assured us that things are working. Though we 

have challenges, we will handle them. We received strong results from National Survey of 

Student Engagement. There were over 90 employers for the job fair, which indicates 

opportunities for our students. Retention and enrollment is key going forward and will take a 

sustained effort from all of us. We have a strong focused leadership. Strong leadership and 

progress in Distance Education. He invited questions, comments, and suggestions. He also 

announced that Dr. Teri Riley is serving as interim Provost. Position should be filled by June 30. 

Minutes are approved.  To view the minutes, go to  
<http://www.www.ysu.edu/acad-senate/1314/minmar14.pdf> 

Report of the Charter and Bylaws Committee – Francois Fowler, Committee Chair  

Senate Chair’s Report – Chet Cooper, Senate Chair  

Senate Executive Committee Report – Chet Cooper, Senate Chair  

 At Ohio Faculty Council we were made aware of House Bill 484 that would mandate an increase 

in workload of 10% for faculty by 2017. Language was vague, but workload referred to teaching, 

research, and advising. This type of bill is introduced every biennium, but it never passes. There 

is a concern that this time, it will pass. Ohio Faculty Council has drafted a resolution that is not in 

favor of the increased workload. Chet will send a copy of this out in addition to Bruce Johnson’s 

report on this legislation so Senate members may read through it. Resolution was discussed with 

Senate Executive Committee. It was decided that we would endorse Ohio Faculty Council’s 

resolution. This endorsement will be passed on at the upcoming Ohio Faculty Council meeting. 

This information has also been transmitted to the president of faculty union. 

 Issue of Board’s lack of response to the Senate’s resolution to include additional faculty members 

in the Presidential Search Committee. Senate Executive Committee decided to send letter to the 

Board of Trustees acknowledging that we weren’t asked to participate, but we are leaving the 

door open to more actively participate in the process. 

 The resolution regarding new travel system was responded to, not by Board of Trustees, but by 

university administration. We found the response unsatisfactory. However, the Senate Executive 

Committee has decided that this issue is more of a faculty issue beyond the Academic Senate. 

Information has been passed to Annette Burden. 

 Chairman called upon Michael Slavens to discuss excused absence policy. Dr. Cooper and 

Michael met with faculty union regarding this issue, and the union was in favor the inclusion of 



language that would allow for an excused absence policy in the contract. So for right now, the 

excused absence policy would be a recommendation included in the Undergraduate Bulletin, and 

hopefully negotiate as part of the faculty agreement next round. 

o Course approval and program approval requests need to be in because it takes time for 

committees to work through, and we only have on more meeting, on May 7. 

o Provost search committee will also have finalists for the Provost position on campus 

during finals week. 

Ohio Faculty Council Report – Ken Learman, Elected Representative  

Report of the Elections and Balloting Committee – Ken Learman, Committee Chair  

 Dr. Learman: Elections are ongoing. If you have been contacted by college representatives, please 

encourage colleagues to participate, so we can complete this in a timely manner. Run for a 

position or encourage someone else to run.  

Undergraduate Curriculum Committee (Karen Giorgetti, Chair) – See Attachment  

o For informational purposes 

o Motion approved 

Academic Programs Committee (Adam Earnheardt, Chair) – See Attachment  

o By consent, approved 

 Academic Standards Committee (Becky Curnalia, Chair) – see Attachment  

o Becky Curnalia: Motion to create President’s list. If students are on the Dean’s List and 

have a 4.0, they would be added to the President’s List and receive a certificate. 

 Motion Carried; No opposed; No abstentions. 

General Education Committee (Joe Palardy, Chair) – see Attachment  

o Joe Palardy and Hillary Fuhrman discussed ROAD project, which was is used General 

Education Assessment and the proposition to merge it with the Voluntary System of 

Accountability (VSA) project (see attachment). 

 A question was raised regarding the credibility of the part time staff at the 

Writing Center in terms of evaluating the writing. It was explained that people 

evaluating the writing are part time English faculty and that they go through an 

extensive training process with Angela Messenger, so they fully understand the 

rubric. Joe Palardy recognized that there is a measurement error, but explained 

that about 25% of the writing samples go through multiple reads. A concern was 

also raised regarding the seeming lack of hierarchy in the rubric (i.e content 

having no a higher value than writing mechanics). Joe Palardy explained that 

there is an extended rubric, but acknowledged that the language can be 

ambiguous. Encourage faculty to go through training to help make suggestions to 

better this process. Hillary Fuhrman stated that we want to use the rubric to show 



improvement, and that by not creating a hierarchy, it allows each department or 

the university as a whole to focus in on specific areas as needed. 

o Proposal approved; One abstention 

Academic Events Committee (Tom Wakefield, Chair) – No Report  

Academic Research Committee (Ken Miller, Chair) – No Report  

Honors Committee (Jill Gifford, Chair) – No Report  

Library Committee (Susan Clutter, Chair) – No Report  

Professional Conduct Committee (Ken Learman, Chair) – No Report  

Student Academic Affairs Committee (Karen Larwin, Chair) – No Report  

Student Academic Grievance Committee (Teri Riley, Chair) – No Report  

Unfinished Business  

None 

New Business  

 Discussion regarding +/- Grading System (Michael Jerryson)  

o Academic Standards has considered using +/-; He would encourage us to push forward as 

other universities do this. It would help in terms of assessment and reward students.  

o Becky Curnalia stated that Academic Standards has looked at this and there is a concern 

pertaining to cost and how it will impact other academic policy (Academic Warning, 

Probation, etc). The committee would like to wait until a President and Provost are in 

place so there is a clear sense of what resources are available for this before an official 

proposal is made. 

o Chet Cooper superficially polled the Senate who was in favor of this and who was 

opposed; it was split fairly equally. 

o It was brought up that we could also use a + system only. 

o Catie Carney explained that students were largely not in favor of a +/- system and that 

there are more pressing matters at hand.  

o Michael Slavens expressed the concern that grades are already arbitrary and that a +/- 

system will only add to that ambiguity.  

o The discussion then addressed how this could benefit especially highly motivated 

students and push them to work harder and be more competitive. Also a concern was 

brought up that grades are more arbitrary without the +/- system.  Michael Jerryson added 

that a +/- system would enhance precision in our grading and that the current system does 

not speak well to our grading in comparison to other institutions.  

o Questions were raised about how this would impact current students (i.e. would this 

change the GPA of current students). It was suggested that this might be grandfathered 

in; otherwise it might be unfair to students.  



o Chet Cooper called an end to conversation and invited people to forward questions and 

concerns  to Academic Standards Committee 

 Revision of 1998 YSU Statement of Ethics (Mike Crist) – see Attachment  

o Revision of 1998 YSU Statement of Ethics (Michael Crist) 

 No action since 1997 (approved in 1998) on YSU Ethics Statement; Minor 

revisions made. 

 Question was raised regarding the changes. Senators had not had the opportunity 

to see the changes. It was expressed that they would like to see the changes 

before voting on it. 

 Motion: Senate would like to see changes; motion postponed until next 

Month 

 Motion to postpone approved 

Adjournment 4:49 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 


